
Welcome to winter! It came a little late but it will make 

spring seem right around the corner. Sad to see the 

Packers do so well all season and fall apart in the first 

playoff game. Thanks to everyone that came down and 

watched the games at the club. We had the best year 

ever for the Packer Games. Maybe we can do better next 

year.

We are looking at changing our light poles in the next few months. The 

old ones belong to Wisconsin Public Service and we lease them but they 

are old and some are not working due to us hooking our dock cables to 

them over the last 30 years. We are looking into solar lights if the price is 

right and if they can put out enough light. We will try to put the new ones 

in with all club labor. We will be bring it up at the next meeting.

March 31st the Appleton Yacht Club will be having music and food to 

show off the new addition on to the clubhouse. All the Yacht Clubs that 

come to the inter club parties are invited. We will see if we get enough 

interest to get a bus. We will check into  Captain Mitch with the Foxy 

Lady to see if can drive the bus again. He does a great job and gives us a 

good price.

Tracy Willems has been getting all the preparations for the Commodores 

Ball arranged. The Club should look fabulous. The date for the ball is 

March 24th. Maybe the weather will be warm enough to sleep on the 

boats. 

I would like to thank Mary Unrath for the great job she did again last 

December planning and doing the Children's Christmas party. This event 

gets bigger every year and the kids love it. Thanks to Santa and his 

helper also. She is doing it again next December 15th. Bring your 

children or grand children. Mine look forward to it every year.

If anyone would like to host a Smoker this year or would like to run an 

event, please see Gary Kuschel. It is a good time working a with club 

members doing parties and it would be nice to see newer members 

running more parties. It seems like the same people are doing most of 

the work and at the end of the year people are scrambling to get their 

hours in. Start getting them in early and keep a record of them and the 

date just in case they did not recorded.

Bring on spring and let's go boating!!!!

Thanks,

Larry LaBine 

Commodore
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Entertainment - Gary Kuschel

GREEN BAY YACHTING 

CLUB OFFICERS, 

DIRECTORS & 

CHAIRPERSONS

Commodore 

Larry Labine

M 920-639-4037

larrylabine@gmail.com

Vice Commodore & Secretary

Kevin Rogers

M 920-737-9118

krogers@new.rr.com

Fleet Captain

Don Smith

M 920-366-1123

rrsmithgcwi@new.rr.com

Treasurer

Lloyd Carpenter

M 920-655-3829

Lcarpenter@att.net

Entertainment Chairperson

Gary Kuschel

M 920-619-0906

garrene@hotmail.com

Rear Commodore &

House Chairperson

Randy Slye

M 920-265-4969

randyslye@aol.com

Building Chairperson

John Demeny

M 920-373-3165

northernsecurity@hotmail.com

Grounds Chairperson

Colin Piaskowski

M 920-412-1426

colinpiaskowski@yahoo.com

Past Commodore 

Jack Koehne

M 920-639-1623

jacksarewild26@yahoo.com

Membership Chairperson

(Under Consideration)

Sunshine Chairperson

Roger Gilsoul

H 920-468-1240

rogerroyaldist@yahoo.com

All dock applications are in and the dock 

assignment committee will be meeting in mid 

February.  If you are not sure that you have the 

minmum18 hours of GBYC work time necessary to 

hold a dock, check the member hour’s list located 

in the upper right-hand drawer below the large 

screen TV.  If you are short on hours, contact me 

ASAP before the dock assignment meeting.  We 

will “very soon” need a small work group to connect the winter 

dock cables. 

Requests from existing dock holders for a change in dock 

assignment will also be discussed at this meeting. Please note 

that committee decisions must factor in not only a member’s 

seniority as a full member but also how long it has been since 

they requested the dock change.

If you are a full member but do not hold a dock at the GBYC 

(e.g.you trailer your boat, have a dock somewhere else, etc.) but 

someday may want a dock at the GBYC, your “rank” on the 

Floater List will be a factor in your success. So even though we 

have open docks at this time and you don’t need one, you may 

want to be on the floater list just in case those situations change.

Also note that if your current boat insurance expires before or 

during the boating season, the GBYC needs a copy of the 

insurance renewal.

Remember to unplug your boat when not on GBYC property.

The January smoker was an awesome event. 

Thanks to Tom VanderHeyen, and his crew for 

doing a great job on our meal. ( Tom you can 

cook for me anytime ). I'm still looking for 

chairpersons for many of our upcoming events. If 

you want to host a smoker, and or party let me 

know. Also if you chaired a party and are planning 

on doing it again, let me know. The chili cookoff will be held on 

Super Bowl Sunday, ( Feb. 5th ),since the Packers let us down and 

won't be playing. My lovely wife Renee will be chairing this tasty 

event, ( thanks dear ). We'll kick things off at 4:00 p.m. $3.00 to 

eat, chili makers are free. Appetizers and desserts are always 

welcome. The private party calendar is filling up fast, so if you are 

thinking of having a party check with Jay for dates. Til next 

month,  Gary 

Fleet Captain - Don Smith



Marine, Commercal & Residential 

Upholstery and Contract Sewing

Well no packer games to watch so it's time to start 

thinking about doing a little work around the club.

We started getting some paint samples for the 

hall.  The colors we pick will have to match the 

rest of the décor in the club. We will have a 

meeting of the minds in late january to pick out 

the colors. The work to remove the wallpaper will 

start on February 18th and 19th.

We will also be doing other repairs to the club that weekend. If 

you wish to get a head start on you hours then come on down 

that weekend. We will send out a reminder when it gets closer to 

the work date.

We also had a little problem with the outside bathrooms on 

january 20th. Someone accidently turned on the water to them 

and a pipe broke. Luckily Larry happened to be there when it 

happened and shut the water off before we had any major 

damage. This is a good reminder that if you don't know what the 

valves or circuit breakers do please do not touch them. If this 

happened at 2am there would have been major water damage 

throughout the entire club.

Building - John Demeny

Spring is just around the corner!  I can feel it!  Only 

2 more months of cold and gloomy weather before 

we all get back to what we love best!  In the 

meantime, c'mon down to your club and enjoy some 

time with your boating family catching up, 

comparing whose tan is the worst this time of year, 

and planning summer excursions!

Here's the list of weekly happenings:

TUESDAY:  POOL NIGHT/BUCK BURGER NIGHT/POT O' GOLD

THURSDAY:  MEXICAN NIGHT

FRIDAY:    FISH FRY NIGHT

We have fish crews now, but are always happy to have help! 

Also, if you're looking for some hours, we can use help taking 

orders for food on Tuesday nights and Thursday nights as well.  Its 

a fun way to earn your hours.

We're also working on updating the music on the jukebox/music 

player.  Soon we'll have your old favorites plus some new fun 

tunes!

~Randy

House - Randy Slye
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SPECIALIZING IN HARD TO GET PLACES

CONDOLENCES to Bob LeCapitaine on the passing 

of his sister, Sally Schaetz. Our sympathy to Bob, 

Sue and the entire family at this difficult time. 

Our sympathy to Bob and Sue LeCapitaine on the 

death of Bob's sister Salley Schaetz. Also our 

sympathy to Dave and Barbara Schneider on the 

death of Dave's brother Don Schneider. Our 

prayer's are with you. Roger

Sunshine Committee - Roger Gilsoul

Pool Players

I just want to send out a special invitation to past pool players to 

join us on Tuesday nights at the GBYC.  You can even enjoy 

great Buck Burgers and drinks with your friends while watching 

the weekly Pot-O-Gold drawing.

Just come on down, any Tuesday you can, shooting starts at 6:30 

[if your schedule keeps you until 7PM, just call the club at 432-

0168 and let us know, we will save a spot for you.] And $3.00 is 

still a remarkable 

bargain.  Not only 

that, but you can 

qualify to get a lot of 

that back at the end 

of the year, as we 

pay out for wins and 

losses, not just 1st 

place.

-Bert Gagnon

 



CLASSIFIED ADS

Oil Absorbent Sheets 

For Sale.  17 x19 in black 

5 sheets for $ 1.00.  Call 

Jack Hanitz 920-360-3266

 

For Sale: 1978 Cruisers 

with canvas cabin top / 

Skog1.  24 feet.  235 HP 

OMC engine - tuned up. 

 Ready to go into the 

water - turn key.  No 

trailer.  Excellent 

Condition.  Head / Stove / 

Refrigerator / Sink / 

Water.  Sleeps 6 adults. 

 Back up battery w/ 

charger.  New shore 

power hookup.  Teak 

swim platform.  $4495 or 

best offer.  Call 920-338-

9885

For Sale: Magellan 

Meridian color 

handheld GPS w/chip, 

$175  920-468-8224  

Classified ads are FREE 

to members!  

Contact Jim Wassenberg 

at 

jwassenberg1@new.rr.com

 or (920) 562-3454.

Good afternoon fellow sailors.   I haven't written 

in a while and do apologize, life outside the club 

has been hectic.  Not too much to report.  We have 

two months before we need to start thinking of 

spring cleanup and would like to get some much 

needed organizing in the shed.  New members or 

members needing to catch up on some hours, 

please get a hold of me.  There is not a ton of 

organizing to do but a few hours with a few volunteers would go a 

long way.  Call me 920-412-1426 or email me 

colinpiaskowski@yahoo.com.

Grounds - Colin Piaskowski

Craft/Rummage Sale

GBYC will be having a rummage/craft sale at the Yacht Club in 

the next couple months. 

In the mean time start cleaning out the closets or start putting 

some of your crafty items together. 

We will be selling tables for a fee. 

This will be open to the public so watch for further details.  

Any questions see Barb Stencil.



Owner/Adminsitrator

Green Bay 

Yachting Club, Inc.

Phone: 920-432-0168

Mailing Address

P.O Box 485

Green Bay, WI 54305

Street Address

100 Bay Beach Road

Green Bay, WI 54302

The Dockline is the monthly 

newsletter of the Green Bay 

Yacht Club.  

Every month copies are sent 

to all GBYC members, all of 

whom are active boaters and 

boating enthusiasts.  Copies 

are also sent to other area 

yacht clubs, local marinas and 

marine businesses.  In 

addition we place copies on 

our web site: 

www.greenbayyachtclub.com.

Members may submit yacht 

club or boating related articles 

for publication in the Dockline.

Members and nonmembers 

may place an advertisement 

in the Dockline.  The annual 

rates for an ad are as follows:

  Small Ad (2 ¼” x 1 ¼”)

    GBYC Members - $120.00

    Nonmembers - $180.00

  Large Ad (4 ¾” x 1 ¼”)

    GBYC Members - $180.00

    Nonmembers - $270.00

A monthly 

ad may be 

placed in 

the Dockline 

at a rate of 

$15.00 

(small) and 

$20.00 

(large).  

Send all advertisements to 

tom.bentzler@new.rr.com.

Joe Schinkten

1212 Marine Street  

Green Bay, WI 54301

920-438-8889

skipperschoice@att.net

Green Bay Yacht Club linen/vase rentals 

for parties and special occasions

Linens: $3.00 each if member cleans and presses

          $9.00 each if GBYC cleans and presses

(if member launders and presses the linens they need to be 

returned by the following thursday)

Vases: $1.00 each ($12.00 if broken or lost)

Blue/yellow silk flowers: .50 each

Vases have their own individual box containers

Silk flowers are stored in a large plastic container and will need 

to be gently re-styled for each event.

Please fill out linen/vase agreement form before party or 

event.

CookBook Update

The Cookbooks have 

arrived.  There are 

extras available for 

purchase. Book price 

$10.  Please call or 

reserve your copy at 

the club now……………….

-Linda Nies

thomas.bentzler@fpna.kpl.net


CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1995 

Cruisers 3570, $59,000 

or offer.  Call Todd at 

(920) 246-1484 if 

interested.

LOOKING FOR an 

Alcohol stove to be 

converted to a heater. 

 Curt Naegeli 819-6083

FOR SALE:  Trawler, 

Marine Trader 34' 

Double cabin, 

"Tradewind",  120 HP 

diesel, Onan  generator, 

Atlantic Tower flybridge 

hard top, Heart Freedom 

1000 Inverter/Charger. 

 Many cruising upgrades, 

Asking $25,900, Contact 

John Barnes at (920) 655-

4863, Slip 17 At GBYC.

 

Got any old, unused boating 

items laying around the 

house (or boat)?  

Maybe another GBYC 

member could use them . . . 

  

Why not post them here?

Classified ads are FREE 

to members!  

Contact Jim Wassenberg 

at 

jwassenberg1@new.rr.com

 or (920) 562-3454.
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